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Ayclive Shuttle Service
If you live in Newton Aycliffe, there will be a FREE shuttle bus service 
running from 11.00am on Saturday 27th July thanks to J&C Coaches.
Times and pick up points are as follows:
Bus stop at the entrance of The Chase Estate: On the hour
Bus stop opposite the Cemetery/Navy Club: 3 minutes past the hour
Huntsman bus stop: 8 minutes past the hour
Bus stop opposite the Jet Garage: 12 minutes past the hour
Bus stop on Burn Lane / Crawley Place: 15 minutes past the hour
St. Clare’s Church bus stop: 18 minutes past the hour
Blue Bridge bus stop: 20 minutes past the hour
Railway Station Car Park: Drop off
This will also be available as return journeys. Please be aware that a 
24 seat mini bus will be used for this service, so seats are limited.

Claire Wilmers ‘Voices of Darlington’ blessed us with some beautiful, 
soulful, uplifting songs and Miss Whippys Ice Cream Van came 
specially too. We also enjoyed hot dogs and burgers then a colour run, 
which was fabulous.
To everyone who came on the day . . . Champions, family and friends, 
supporters and volunteers, the students from the UTC and Unicorn, 
thank you. Also, lovely to see Carrie and Amy, from Sisters of Support 
and Newton Press.
Happy holidays from Five Acres.

Five Acres Summer Party

The campaign to save the 
world’s oldest railway station, at 
Heighington in County Durham, 
has received a major £90,000 
boost, but there are fears the 
surprise general election may 
have derailed its chances of 
being ready for the bicentenary 
next year.
The Railway Heritage Trust1 is 
climbing aboard the campaign 
of the Friends of the Stockton & 
Darlington Railway to buy and 
restore Heighington Station on 
the outskirts of Newton Aycliffe 
in County Durham by making 
an ‘exceptional’ donation which 
means a substantial part of the 
£500,000 target has already been 
raised.
Niall Hammond, Chair of the Friends, “We really welcome this significant help from the trust 
which is a clear signal to the national, if not international, significance of Heighington as the 
world’s first railway station.”
The Grade II* listed station building, which doubled as a pub, was built in 1826, less than a year 
after the opening of the S&DR, when the concept of passenger waiting rooms was completely 
new. It therefore plays an important part in the development of the modern railway, which is why 
the trust has gone out of its way to help.
It is, though, currently derelict, and the Friends fear, if left to rot further, it will be an 
embarrassing eyesore when the railway celebrates its 200th anniversary next summer. It 
therefore launched its Save Our Station campaign in February, which has so far raised an 
amazing £15,000 from public donations.
The Railway Heritage Trust’s £90,000 goes with a £10,000 donation from the Headley Trust2 to 
assist with the project’s development costs including the appointment of Purcell Architects.
Support has come from local councils, including Durham County Council, and even from local 
masons’ lodges, as John Carter, who built the station in 1826, was a mason.
However, the Friends were hoping that they could successfully bid for money allocated by the 
last Conservative government for ‘levelling up’, but Rishi Sunak’s snap summer election, and 
subsequent defeat, has thrown that into doubt.
“The Railway Heritage Trust’s grant comes at an important time for our campaign as our 
application to the Community Ownership Fund, which was a major part of our plan, now sits 
in limbo following the General Election,” said Mr Hammond. “We have no idea if the fund is 
continuing or not.
“Time is now running short to bring Heighington back into use again in time for the bicentenary 
in 2025 – we need another £250,000 to Save Our Station and complete the purchase, and 
£150,000 to restore it and bring it back to life and reopen to the public. Every little helps and we 
are so grateful for donations big and small, and to all those volunteers who have already helped 
begin taking care of the site.” 
A further community tidy up of the site is planned for Saturday 27th July.
1 http://railwayheritagetrust.co.uk/
2 https://www.sfct.org.uk/the-headley-trust/
For further information and to contribute go to:
https://www.sdr1825.org.uk/save-heighington-station/information/enquiries
Photo copyright Northern Echo.

Campaign to Save the World’s 
Oldest Railway Station
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Bringing your Business to Life!

01325 300212 - www.newtonpress.net
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AYCLIFFE’S

PRINT
SHOP
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INDOOR AND OUTDOOR
Banners, Signs, Flags and Posters - ALL SIZES
 Produced on paper, card, plastic, vinyl, foam board, metal, wood,
  perspex, brushed steel, fabric, mesh, fluted, self adhesive, dry wipe.

  Contact Stu at your local printer
  01325 300212 or email stu@newtonpress.net

Our guest on Sunday’s show was local animal 
artist and digital creator Alexandria Jade 
Pickersgill. Successfully trading as Alexandria 
Jade Art, she has established herself 
internationally with a number of commissions 
going to overseas collectors.
Alex, originally from Northallerton and studied 
at Darlington college, now lives and works in 
Newton Aycliffe. She is, by her own admission, 
animal crazy and a committed advocate of 
animal welfare working with Explorers Against 
Extinction, using art as a way of supporting 
frontline conservation. Alex is booked up 
until the end of September with various 
commissions for her work, and yet still has 
the time and energy for her family, describing 
herself as a full time Autism mama.
Anyone wishing further details on Alex, 
and her work, can contact her through her 
Facebook page, Alexandria Jade Art, Animal 
Artist.
On the 18th June we recorded the first of 
our three pre-recorded interviews with some 
of our Police Community Support Officers. 
PCSO Steven Kipling was the first and it was 
our intention to play that interview as part of 
our live show at a later date, unfortunately 
technical problems meant we had to push 
it back to be able to fit it in with our existing 
schedule. We received a number of requests 
to play the interview again, so we used the 
second half of the show to include PCSO 
Kiplings interview. The second of the three 
PCSO interviews, with PCSOP Fotheringham, 
will go out as part of our live show on Sunday 
4th August.
Phill & Andy
Around Town, Aycliffe Radio.

Animal Artist & 
Digital Creator

A North East council is committing to over 200 further 
actions as part of its ambitions to tackle climate change. 
Durham County Council’s Cabinet has agreed the 
council’s third Climate Emergency Response Plan 
(CERP3) covering the period 2024 to 2027. It builds on 
the first two plans, CERP1 and CERP2, the first of which 
was established in 2020.
CERP3 will set out 232 actions to carry out over the next 
three years to help achieve its targets of reducing council 
emissions by 80% and achieving net zero emissions for 
County Durham by 2045.
Through the actions in CERP1 and CERP2, the council 
has achieved a 61% reduction in its carbon emissions, 
which have fallen from 105,000 tonnes of carbon dioxide 
in 2008 to 41,733 tonnes (2022/2023). 
Cabinet heard that more than 80% of actions in CERP2 
(2022 to 2024) are progressing, with 124 of the 150 
actions complete or on track.
This includes the decarbonisation of street lights and of 
heating in council buildings, nature restoration and tree 
planting programmes and the transformation of Morrison 
Busty into a low carbon depot.
It also heard how projects are making significant 
monetary savings through more efficient lighting and the 
production of the council’s own renewable energy. The 

Street Light LED Replacement Programme has already 
saved over £5.5m in unused energy costs and will 
continue to create savings.
Countywide, actions include the completion of walking 
and cycling infrastructure for nine of the county’s 
towns; energy efficiency grants awarded to over 
500 businesses; over 1000 hectares of blanket bog 
restoration; expansion of the county’s electric vehicle 
charging infrastructure with 250 new charge points; and 
progress with the Seaham Garden Village mine water 
heat programme.
Actions within CERP3 include the continued 
decarbonisation of council buildings, the roll out of 
electric vehicles within the council’s fleet and continued 
expansion of charging infrastructure.
It also outlines ambitions to increase biodiversity in 
council open spaces and to introduce wind turbines at 
the authority’s Hackworth Road depot.
Countywide, actions include public transport 
improvements, greater low carbon controls within 
planning applications, and the expansion of renewable 
energy schemes from the council’s partners. CERP3 
also lists a wide range of supporting carbon reduction 
measures from the Local Nature Recovery Strategy 
currently in development.

Two Hundred New Actions
To Tackle Climate Change
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Gordon Fletcher & Sons
Independent Family Funeral Directors
A caring personal service, from a local family business,

Here to help you through those difficult times.
You know when you need us, we’ll be there, day or night.

OFFICE & PRIVATE CHAPELS OF REST
Personalised Pre Payment Funeral Plans Available

Cobblers Hall Village Centre
Burn Lane, Newton Aycliffe

Tel: (01325) 319519

•  UPVC Windows & Doors  •
•  Conservatories  •

•  Composite Doors  •
•  Bi-Folding Doors  •

Telephone 01325 468222
Email: info@bespoke-windows.co.uk

SIESTA BLINDS
BLINDS DIRECT FROM THE FACTORY

View online: www.siestablinds.com
Visit our showroom:

Whinfield Drive, Aycliffe Business Park DL5 6AU
Book an appointment: 01325 309003

OPEN:
Monday-Thursday 8.00am-5.00pm

Friday 8.00am-4.00pm, Saturday by appointment

HAVE YOU MADE A WILL?
We can help protect your family’s interests.
Protect your PROPERTY for your loved ones.
Lasting Powers of Attorney, Trusts, Storage.

Call NOW on 01325 324515 for appointment
£79.00 inc VAT (per will) and

Free Home Visits
E.M.P. SOLUTIONS WILLWRITERS & ESTATE

PLANNING PRACTITIONERS

 Members of the Society of Will Writers
 F.Inst.PA (Qualifi ed Paralegal)

K & L
Executi ve Travel

8 Seater Minibus
07873 771233
01325 304075

Newton News
Deliverers 

Wanted
for all areas of the town.
To put your name on 

our ‘Reserve List’
Telephone:

01325 300212

TO SUIT OVER 13 
YEARS OR ACTIVE 

RETIREES

Established 1980 - Local Company
Supply & Installation of

Windows, Doors, Patio & French Doors,
Lightweight Tiled Roofs

We also complete all types of remedial
works to existing frames - failed units,

window and door locks.

Contact us 01325 321301
to arrange an appointment or email us on

sales@starlightwindows.co.uk

Tel: 01325 300 605                 
www.aycliffetowncentre.co.uk

At ‘Just The Perfect Gift’ you’ll discover 
cards for every occasion, scented gifts 
including handmade sizzlers, cuddly toys 
including the Jelly Cat range, scarves, 
jewellery, and more! 

Plus personalised gifts ranging from 
coasters to canvas prints; keyrings to 
phone cases; mugs to wine bottles.

JUST THE PERFECT PLACE FOR 
GREETINGS CARDS AND GIFTS
There’s a new shop opening on Beveridge Way  

in Aycliffe town centre where you will find  
that perfect gift for family and friends. 

There’s a new shop now open on 
Beveridge Way in Aycliffe town 
centre, where you will find the

perfect gift for family and friends

Mugs • Coasters • Phone Holders/Stands
Key Rings • Fridge Magnets • Canvas Prints

Photo Plaques/Stands • Phone Cases
Family Football Print • LED Wine Bottle

Scrabble Tiles Box Frames • Cards
Jewellery • Ornaments • Bath Bombs

Wax Burners/Melts/Sizzlers/Diffuser Oils
Scarves • Wedding & Anniversary Gifts •

Wrapping Paper • Nik Naks

A wide selection
of personalised
gifts suitable
for all ages

Newton Aycliffe Football Club
2024/25 Sponsorship Opportunities
As we approach the new season, N.A.F.C. are 
looking for sponsors to support what should 
be another highly successful campaign.
 
CLUB 30 offers an exclusive package of 
match day benefits, to suit all budgets, 
running throughout the season with 
extensive advertising and Social Media 
exposure.

Other opportunities include:
• Stadium Naming Rights,
• Home Shirt Logo,
• Away Shirt Logo.

To receive more information on the above opportunities, or 
meet with the Sponsorship Team, please register your interest 
by email to: treasurer@newtonaycliffefc.co.uk

Ben, Robin, Abrielle and 
Charlie-May from Year 
5 at St. Francis’ Junior 
School, visited Durham 
County Hall with Mrs 
Hilder to participate in 
‘The Big Debate!’.
The children started 
the day by enjoying a 
delicious breakfast of 
pastries and a fresh fruit 
platter kindly provided by 
the Youth Parliament. The 
children then ventured 
inside the debating 
chambers to argue their 
point of view on the 
following topics:
1.	 Year 6 SATS results
	 should be the only
	 thing used to assess children’s progress
2.	 Every child should be entitled to free school meals
3.	 Public transport should be free to access for under 16’s
4.	 There should be children and teenagers in government
5.	 The voting age should be lowered to 16
6.	 All 10-year olds should have access to social media
7.	 Should children be able to buy vapes over the counter in shops 
	 from the age of 14
The children spent time arguing their points for and against the 
topics. The children demonstrated bravery and resilience, by 
overcoming their nerves and standing up and sharing their voice! 
We are so proud of them as they have worked very hard over the 
last few weeks preparing for this event.

The Big Debate

The branch of 
Euronics in Shafto 
Way, Newton 
Aycliffe has closed 
this week, but their 
branch in Bishop 
Auckland is to 
remain open.
David Rowland, 
director, took 
over the running 
of the store from 
his father, Brian 
Rowland, in 1999 
when he was only 
18 years old. Brian 
passed a few years later.
David says “I have been proud to take over my dad’s business and 
proud to have run it successfully for all this time. The business was 
originally opened in 1987 on Neville Parade at first.”
David would like to thank everyone for their custom over the years and 
welcomes anyone, who still wants to shop local, to contact him at the 
Bishop Auckland branch, which trades as Switch On in Newgate Street 
- Tel: 01388 607216.
Mr Rowland would like to add that Bargain Buys telephone number 
is still operational and they will continue to rent out and service their 
rental appliances.

Bargain Buys to Close
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André Edmundson
Clinical Dental Technician
New Dentures & Repairs

   DENTAL
   ViTSA

A fully qualiÞed Clinical Dental Technician 
André has over 35 years experience in denture design

formerly 
R.A. Taylor’s

1 Norman Terrace, Chilton, DL17 0HF
Telephone: 01388 721284

GDC No. 129799

   DENTAL
   ViTSA

HALL FOR HIRE
School Aycliffe Community Centre

Large hall (high ceiling), meeting room, Wi-Fi,
private off road car park, kitchen facilities,
accessible toilets, baby changing facilities

and a lovely enclosed outside area.

For further information please contact
Zanna Bewick on 07929 916725
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Surtees House
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Private Chapels of Rest
and Funeral Plans

Surtees House
Hilton Road
Newton Aycli� e DL5 6EN

� e truly independent family
company caring for your needs

T: 01325 318600
(24 hour)
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WE ARE RECRUITING
SUPPORT WORKER REQUIRED

To assist disabled couple with daily tasks, if you are 
looking for a job with variety this could be for you.

Happy to discuss hours
working round school hours and holidays 

Days: Tuesdays, Wednesday and Thursday
up to 24 hours on offer, negotiable, £13.00 per hour.
Full contract, holiday pay, need to be flexible, clean 

drivers license, essential to get to work, but not 
required during work hours. Location Winston.

For application form and full job description email:
rozzzlyn@btinternet.com

In the dynamic and often changing landscape of recruitment, RMS 
has always distinguished itself by its unwavering support for veterans 
transitioning into civilian life. So, we are thrilled to announce a 
significant milestone in our journey: we have been awarded the 
prestigious Armed Forces Covenant Silver Employer Recognition 
Award. This accolade is a testament to our sustained commitment to 
veterans, reinforcing our role as a key advocate and supporter within 
the community.
A Higher Standard of Commitment
The Armed Forces Covenant Silver Employer Recognition award 
recognises employers who actively demonstrate their support for 
the Armed Forces, going above and beyond basic requirements. 
It highlights RMS’s ongoing efforts to integrate veterans into the 
workforce, acknowledging the value and unique skills they bring to 
civilian employment.
Building on a Strong Foundation
Our journey began with a personal story that continues to inspire our 
mission. Managing Director, Carole, was profoundly impacted by her 
son’s experience as a Royal Marine Commando, who tragically passed 
away in 2016 after battling post-traumatic stress disorder (PTSD). In 
his memory, RMS Recruitment chose PTSD Resolution as its charity 
of choice. This charity specialises in providing crucial counselling and 
therapy for veterans and their families, aiming to alleviate the mental 
health challenges that often accompany military service.
Elevating Our Pledge: From Bronze to Silver
In 2021, RMS Recruitment took a significant step by signing the Armed 
Forces Covenant, achieving Bronze Status. This initial recognition 
marked our formal commitment to supporting the armed forces 
community. The Silver Award elevates this pledge, showcasing our 
enhanced initiatives and deeper integration of these principles into our 
daily operations. The Silver status is a reflection of RMS’s proactive 
measures to recruit and retain veterans, ensuring they are given the 
support and opportunities they deserve.
A Testament to Our Mission
Receiving the Armed Forces Covenant Silver Employer Recognition 
Award is a proud moment for RMS Recruitment. It validates our efforts 
and motivates us to continue our mission with even greater vigour. 
Looking Ahead: Continuing the Journey
As we celebrate this achievement, we are mindful that our work is 
far from complete. The Silver Award is a significant milestone, but it 
also sets the stage for future initiatives. RMS Recruitment remains 
dedicated to advocating for veterans, proving that, with the right 
support, the journey from service to success is not just a possibility, but 
a reality.

RMS Recruiting 
Celebrate a Milestone

Garden 
Competition
We all know that summer days have been few 
and far between this year, which makes it even 
more important to appreciate those residents 
of the town who have battled the elements to 
tend their garden to produce a floral display to 
be proud of.
The Town Council are again requesting 
nominations from neighbours or family 
members for the best gardens within the 
parish of Aycliffe.
Categories to be considered are:
1.	 Best front (or publicly visible garden);
2.	 Best hang basket / tub display;
3.	 Best community display.
Nominations can be emailed to:
info@great-aycliffe.gov.uk
by telephoning 01325 300700 or via post to 
Great Aycliffe Town Council, School Aycliffe 
Lane, Newton Aycliffe DL5 6QF.
Please include the address being nominated, 
which category it is to be considered for and 
potentially any additional information which 
should be considered when the gardens are 
judged.

Kidz Flicks 

Kung Fu Panda 4 - a super movie for all 
to enjoy, only £1 with sweet shop and ice 
creams too. Come along, bring a friend or 
two and enjoy a treat.
Time: 	 2.00pm 
Place:	 St. Clare’s Movie Hall 
When:	 Saturday 3rd August 
Who: 	 EVERYONE

Hi everyone, here’s a brief update of what has 
been happening over the past week:
On Sunday night a male was arrested on 
suspicion of affray and was transported to 
custody.
Operation Trailblazer patrols have been 
carried out in parts of town which have 
been identified as hotspots for Anti-Social 
Behaviour. A number of youths have been 
engaged with during these patrols.
On Tuesday, PCSO Fotheringham attended 
Aycliffe Radio to speak about local policing.
On Wednesday, PCSO’s attended the 
Community Action Team’s walkabout in the 
Western area, engaging with our local partner 
agencies in the process.
On Friday, a male was arrested on suspicion 
of assault & assaulting a police constable, 
following an incident in Kirkstone Place. The 
male was later charged with five offences.
Also on Friday, a female was arrested for 
failing to stop after a road accident and for 
driving whilst intoxicated. She was later 
charged for these offences and will appear at 
court.
A prolific shoplifter was arrested on Saturday 
for a number of offences.
On Sunday morning, a male was arrested 
for causing criminal damage to a number of 
buildings in the town, including the Fire Station 
and the Magistrates Court, and for assaulting 
a police constable.
Also on Sunday, a male was issued with a 
Child Abduction Warning Notice.
Thanks for the support, have a good week. 
PCSO Steven Kipling.

NEIGHBOURHOOD 
POLICING
By PCSO Steven Kipling

Fun in the Parks
Due to unforeseen circumstances the Fun 
in the Parks due to be held on Wednesday 
7th August has been moved to the Town 
Park.
Great Aycliffe Town Council would like to 
apologise for any inconvenience this may 
cause.
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Integrated washing machine
Integrated dishwasher
Integrated fridge/freezer (saving £2,750)
Carpet & vinyl package throughout (saving £2,200)

Want to own one of our  
final 3 bedroom homes?

Available plots and prices correct at the time of going to print July 2024.

Discover unmissable deals with our last remaining 
2 and 3 bedroom homes - prices from just £144,995.

Scan the QR code to find out more   
Elder Gardens, off Middridge Road,  
Newton Aycliffe, County Durham, DL5 7BF

A huge £5,000 saving
Integrated washing machine
Integrated dishwasher
Integrated fridge/freezer (saving £2,750)
Carpet and vinyl package throughout (saving £3,070)
Upgraded kitchen (saving £1,500)
£1,000 towards legal fees

The Halstead – Plot 163 - £144,995

The Windsor – Plot 1 – was £204,996 
now £199,995

Police and Crime Commissioner, Joy Allen, has addressed 
medical experts at a national conference calling on the 
Government to cut the drink-driving limit.
As the Association of Police and Crime Commissioners’ 
(APCC) lead on drink and drug driving, the PCC was 
a keynote speaker at the British Medical Association’s 
(BMA) alcohol, drugs and driving consensus statement 
launch event in London.
The consensus calls for the drink-driving limit in England, 
Wales and Northern Ireland to be cut from 80mg per 
100 millilitres of blood (0.08%), or 35 micrograms per 
100 millilitres of breath, to lower levels as seen in other 
countries. It sets out detailed evidence showing that 
lowering the legal blood alcohol content (BAC) limit for 
driving saves lives.
Commissioner Allen said the current threshold in England, 
Wales and Northern Ireland was one of the highest in the 
world. Quoting new research highlighted by the BMA, she 
said drivers drinking up to this limit are six times more 
likely to be killed in a crash.
She said: “Let’s be clear - there is no safe limit. Drinking 
alcohol impairs driving function at miniscule levels - 
the evidence is undisputable. It’s time to take the data 
seriously and use the experiences of other nations who 
have successfully driven down collision rates by lowering 
the limit. Reducing deaths and injuries on our roads by 
drink or drug drivers is not only a professional mission but 
a personal one. Until we make it perfectly clear in law that 
alcohol and driving don’t mix, then more needless lives will 
be lost on our roads. I fully support the BMA’s consensus 
statement and will continue to lobby for a zero-tolerance 
approach that will ensure England and Wales can finally 
address the rate of drink-drive fatalities that have shown 
no improvement in more than 30 years.”
The BMA’s consensus highlights laboratory studies that 
show impairment in critical driving functions begins at low 
levels, with most subjects significantly impaired at just 

0.05% BAC.
Studies from the UK have shown that reducing the BAC 
limit from 0.08% to 0.05% is effective in preventing 
collisions while 2010 National Institute for Health and Care 
Excellence (NICE) estimates suggest more than 150 lives 
a year could be saved by lowering the BAC limit to this 
level.
The BMA says a reduction in the BAC limit must be 
accompanied by other measures to successfully reduce 
drink-driving. This includes strong enforcement and public 
awareness campaigns which can successfully contribute 
to changes in driver behaviour.
Furthermore, the BMA calls for sustained investment in 
alcohol and drug treatment services and says this is a key 
component of addressing drink and drug driving harm and 
the wider harm of alcohol and drugs in society.
Commissioner Allen, who is also the APCC’s Joint Lead 
on Addiction and Substance Misuse, added: “I have been 
fighting hard to ensure the criminal justice system offers 
the professional support to help individuals address their 
dependencies and stop offending. The earlier we identify 
the signs of problem-drinking, the more we can do to 
prevent further tragedies and save lives.”

PCC Backs Calls to Cut Drink-Driving Limit Let’s Talk 
Menopause
The next face to face peer support group 
is on Thursday 1st August 2024 at 6.30pm 
in the Youth Centre, Newton Aycliffe. 
Come along for a cuppa to chat about 
peri-menopause, menopause or post-
menopause. Very informal, small group, 
open to everyone (not just the ladies!).
For more information contact Jules Howe, 
Wellbeing for Life Team on 07809 342192 or 
email: jules.howe@nhs.net

The Voice of Conscience
You can do anything if you have 

enthusiasm. Enthusiasm is the yeast 
that makes your hopes rise to the stars. 

Enthusiasm is the spark in your eye, 
the swing in your golf, the grip of your 
hand, the surge of your will and energy 

to execute your ideas . . . Enthusiasm 
is at the bottom of all progress!

Henry Ford, 1863-1947
American Car Manufacturer
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It was a full house at 
Woodham Academy 
on Saturday 6th July 
as Newton Aycliffe 
FC Junior Section 
hosted their 25th 
Annual Presentation 
Day. The event was a 
great celebration of a 
successful season for the 
twenty-one teams at the 
club, with players, their 
families and coaches 
all coming together to 
recognise the players’ 
achievements. Players, 
as young as 4 years 
old up to our U16’s and 
Wildcat girls, gathered to celebrate. To seat such large numbers, 
with almost 300 players in attendance, there were three sessions 
over the course of the day, kicking off at 9am and ending just in 
time for the players to watch the England quarter final Euro game 
together at 5pm. 
Each age group took centre stage, proudly receiving their 
participation trophies and awards. A special mention to Aidan 
Warburton, Phill Brumwell and their U13 squad who were 
awarded ‘Team of the Season’ by chairman Adam Cayless, for 
their fantastic team ethic, inclusion of players, great form over 
the season and back-to-back promotions. Simon Aspinall was 
awarded the prestigious ‘Chairman’s Award’ for his efforts in 
developing new teams at younger age groups. 
There were some farewells also, as managers Andy Lee, Scott 
Hayward, Iain Jackson, George Slatcher, Peter Strevens, Michael 
Labron and David Teder move on to pastures new. There were 
also several new managers presenting awards on stage for the 
first time with their new teams formed this season, a fantastic effort 
and no stage fright! 
Nominated Awards were awarded to each team; Golden Boot, 
Players Player, Player of The Season, Managers Player and the 
‘wildcard’ award that each team could pick for themselves. These 
ranged from ‘Most Improved’ to ‘Most Assists’ with one team also 
opting for ‘Parents Player of Season’. 
“It’s fantastic to see so many happy faces here today,” said Adam 
Cayless, Club Chairman. “This club is all about fostering a love 
for the game and providing a positive and safe environment for 
our young players to develop their skills. Days like this are a real 
highlight, they show what an amazing club we have and I am so 
proud. It makes all the hard work so worthwhile.”
The event wasn’t just about celebrating individual achievements; 
it was also a chance to acknowledge the tireless efforts of the 
coaches and volunteers who dedicate their time to nurturing the 
next generation of football players. A special recognition was given 
to Club Secretary Vicki Aspinall, Club Welfare Officer and Pitch 
Coordinator Neil Churcher and Club Treasurer Joanne Collett for 
their efforts over a season which was made very problematic due 
to such bad weather. 
A huge thanks is given from the club to the parents who get behind 
the teams every week, whatever the weather and whose support 
helps make presentation days so special. Also, thank you to the 
staff at Woodham Academy for their hospitality and providing the 
venue for such a big event. 
In the week leading up to presentation day, the Junior Section 
made the announcement that they will be ending their partnership 
with Newton Aycliffe FC and concentrating on junior football. 
Presentation day was the perfect opportunity to showcase the 
new, rejuvenated ‘Newton Aycliffe Juniors FC’ club crest, which 
was unveiled for the first time on stage, as was the new strip for 
next season. This was met with much excitement by the junior 
players. The new strip, which received great feedback, has kindly 
been sponsored across the age groups by the Securicorp Group. 
As the final whistle blew on Presentation Day, it was clear that 
the future of football at Newton Aycliffe Juniors FC is bright. The 
young players left the event with smiles on their faces, trophies 
in hand and a renewed anticipation for the new season ahead. 
Grassroots football at its finest. 
#juniorsmarchon

Newton Aycliffe FC Junior Section Presentation Night
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Blue Bridge Centre, St. Cuthberts Way, Newton Aycliffe, Co. Durham DL5 6DS
Telephone: 01325 300212 • Fax: 01325 312893

Email: sales@newtonpress.net • www.newtonpress.net

.  .  .  AND ANYTHING ELSE YOU CAN DREAM UP!

YOUR PR INT OUR REPUTAT ION

Bags / Tags
Banners
Books
Brochures
Business Cards
Business Stationery
Calendars
Canvas Prints
Catalogues

Certificates
Desk Pads
Direct Mail
Draw Tickets
Event Invites
Envelopes
Embossing
Embellishing
Exhibition Displays

Flyers
Folders
Folded Leaflets
Greetings Cards
Labels
Letterheads
Magazines
Magnetic Signs / Labels
Mailers

Menus
Multi-Part Forms (NCR)
Notepads
Plastic Cards
Point of Sale
Postcards
Posters
Promotional Gifts
PVC Banners

Ring Binders
Roller Banners
Signage
Stickers / Labels
Vinyl Stickers
Wall Planners
Wedding Stationery
Window Stickers
Workwear

WE  DON’T  JUST  PR INT  THE
.  .  .  WE  DO ALL  THIS  TOO!

Firstly, I have been getting reports that 
people are reluctant, for one reason 
or another, to pick up baby or adult 
hedgehogs when they are seen out 
during the day. This is totally wrong, 
I have been running this rescue for 
quite a long time and I have never 
had a problem with picking these poor 
downtrodden creatures up and bringing 
them into my home, they share our 
house with us. 
They don’t have fleas which jump into 
your carpets or onto domestic pets. 
They don’t carry germs. 
When they are out during the day it 
means they are sick and are asking for your help, let’s work together 
to see that they get the help they need and deserve. I always try and 
accommodate as many as I can, it causes me great pain when I can’t 
admit, for one reason or another.  
I want to thank everyone who has donated, I have a lot here at the 
moment so I have to close for a week and a bit, I still need to feed and 
medicate hoglets and juveniles. I have also released a lot, firstly, Ace, 
Limpy, he has gone to a safer garden, Ollie and Lexi, Goldie, mum to 
three hoglets, the hoglets are going to join mum when they are much 
bigger! 
Thank you Pat, Fred, Lesley and Steve for everything you do, also 
Elaine, June and Valerie for being there for me and my prickly babies.
Please contact The British Hedgehog Preservation Society if you find a 
hedgehog out during the day on 01584 890801.
My Facebook page is Prickly Haven Hedgehog Hotel. 
Email pricklyhaven@yahoo.com. (Not for hedgehog emergencies).
Pictured here is of the babies that was born here, she is very happy 
yeh!

on BBC’s The 
Apprentice, fitness 
entrepreneur and 
presenter, Katie 
Bulmer Cooke.
New College 
Durham is 1st 
in the North-
East Region for 
apprenticeship provision across all ages and 
all levels. At the award ceremony last night 
there were no less than five current students 
and three business partners nominated for a 
range prizes.
NCD’s celebrations at the North East 
Apprenticeship Awards were not only limited 
to their own win, we also celebrated two 
apprentice winners! 
Benjamin Urwin / Durham County Council 
(AAT) was awarded Professional Services 
Apprentice of the Year
Kieron Harden / NG Bailey was recognised 
as Intermediate Apprentice of the Year
Other nominees from and working with NCD 
included:
Amy Mackay / Fresh Digital, Technology and 
Digital Apprentice of the Year
Arran Whittaker / Bellway Homes, 
Construction Apprentice of the Year 
Jenna Worthington / Durham County 
Council, Higher Apprentice of the Year
Mentor of the Year (Business links) Geoff 
Scott / Keepmoat
Michael Johnson / Persimmon Homes
Ashley Henderson / Fresh Digital.

New College Durham is proud to announce 
that last week they won a further regional 
accolade in this year’s North East 
Apprenticeship awards. This is in addition to 
the recent award by the North East Chamber 
of Commerce for Larger Business of the Year.
Apprentices, businesses and educational 
facilities from County Durham, Gateshead, 
Newcastle, North Tyneside, Northumberland, 
South Tyneside and Sunderland were 
nominated across a range of categories. New 
College Durham won the award for Training 
Provider/Programme of the Year.
Andy Broadbent, Principal and Chief Executive 
of New College Durham, said: “This fantastic 
award reflects the dedication of colleagues 
who continually identify, incorporate and 
deliver course updates and delivery methods. 
This ongoing desire to deliver improvement 
has now been recognised as second to none 
across the North East. We are delighted to 
have won this prestigious accolade and offer 
our congratulations to everyone else who were 
nominated in our category.”
Andy added, “For the last fifty years New 
College Durham has worked hard to support 
and promote apprenticeship opportunities 
across the region. This year we also took the 
further step of sponsoring a category award 
for Intermediate Apprentice of the Year to help 
promote the fantastic opportunities that an 
apprenticeship provides.”
The ceremony was held at Newcastle 
United’s St James’ Park, with the awards 
being presented by previous contestant 

New College Apprentice Awards
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“NEWTON NEWS”
Deliverers Wanted

for all areas of the town

To put your name on our ‘Reserve List’

Telephone 01325 300212
or email paul@newtonnews.co.uk

We require your name, address, age,
contact number and email address

“Earn some Pocket Money”
SUIT OVER 13 YEARS OR ACTIVE RETIREES

Stop Clicking Around
Visit Newton News
online for your local
DAILY news feed

www.newtonnews.co.uk

ARC TRAVEL LTD

07513 984798
info@arc-travel.co.uk

9 Seater Mini Bus available for airport
transfers, concerts and other special events.

Our hassle free service will take you door to 
door in comfort, ring or email for details

MP’s UpdateMP’s Update

E: alan.strickland.mp@parliament.uk

As your new Member of Parliament for the Newton Aycliffe and 
Spennymoor constituency, I’ll be writing a weekly update for the 
Newton News, as well as doing a 60 second round-up for Aycliffe 
Radio. I wanted to thank Newton Press for giving me this opportunity. 
Syd Howarth MBE, who founded Newton Press, was an amazing 
mentor to me when I was growing up in Aycliffe and he led the Rotary 
Club. I’m proud of the role Newton Press and the Newton News have 
played in our community over many years. 
As a newly elected MP, I’m currently working hard to set up my 
constituency office, Westminster office and recruit staff. Thank you 
to residents who’ve already dropped me an email - once I have 
everything up and running I’ll get back to you as I can. You can contact 
me on Alan.Strickland.mp@parliament.uk. 
I’m really grateful to everyone who put their faith in me to represent our 
community. Having grown up in Newton Aycliffe, representing my home 
town is a huge honour and a privilege. 
Whether you voted for me or not doesn’t matter to the help I provide - 
as our Member of Parliament I’m here to serve everyone in our area. 
I’m a firm believer in public service and the new Labour Government 
has set out clear steps to return politics to the service of working 
people. 
I’ve been proud to hit the ground running on a number of key issues. 
In my first few days I called the chief director of Hitachi UK to 
Parliament for an urgent meeting to discuss the situation at their 
Aycliffe train plant. I worked hard for 18 months as a candidate to stand 
up for the jobs at Hitachi in the face of dithering from the previous Tory 
government. Now, as our MP, I’m lobbying Labour ministers hard to do 
all they can to safeguard the plant. I’m determined to be an MP that 
gets things done.
To win wider support for the Hitachi plant, I led a delegation of newly 
elected Labour North East MPs to see for themselves the incredible 
engineering happening on our doorstep. They were impressed with the 
factory and met workers from each of their constituencies. This is all 
part of my campaign to fight hard for our area. 
Last week I met with chief executive of the Eden Learning Trust, 
which covers Woodham Academy, to discuss the crumbling concrete 
situation at Ferryhill School. The staff continue to amaze me with the 
buoyant spirit and determination to deliver for the children despite their 
circumstances. I was proud, as a candidate, to campaign successfully 
to secure funding to repair the school and will continue to work with 
them on the next steps.
I also had had the pleasure of speaking at the Annual General Meeting 
of the Ladder Centre, a brilliant organisation that provides everything 
from welfare support to youth clubs in Ferryhill. 
I’m also proud of our mining heritage. My Granny was a proud pit lass 
from Gurney Valley! I spoke at the formal unveiling of the new Deaf Hill 
Banner, ready for the 138th Durham Miner’s Gala. Despite the torrential 
downpour, I enjoyed my time at the Gala, celebrating our rich mining 
heritage and meeting residents from Aycliffe and across the area. 
Time in Parliament has been incredibly busy with inductions, briefings 
and training for new MPs. But I’ve also got to see some of the 
incredible traditions at work. I was sworn in as a Member of Parliament 
by swearing an oath to the King on the Bible in front of the Speaker of 
the House of Commons. And I was privileged to see His Majesty The 
King set out the new government’s agenda for the year in the King’s 
Speech. I was really pleased to hear strong commitments on the 
economy, transport and the NHS. These issues came up time and time 
again on doorsteps in Aycliffe. 
I was really pleased to speak at a meeting of the Newton Aycliffe 
Business Park Community and then spend time talking to individual 
businesses to understand the issues they’re facing. We have lots of 
fantastic local business in our town and it was great to start supporting 
their work as our MP. 
It’s been great to hit the ground running and set the pace as a hard-
working, pro-active 
MP. I’m really looking 
forward to being a 
powerful voice for 
our community and 
to meeting lots of 
Newtonians in the 
weeks and months 
ahead.
Alan Strickland, MP

Latest tourism figures show 
a major boost for Durham’s 
economy as the county builds 
on its bumper £1bn milestone 
achieved in 2022, with new 
attractions playing a key role in 
helping the county reach a new 
record.
Visit County Durham, 
the county’s Destination 
Management Organisation and 
Durham County Council’s tourism 
service, has welcomed the results 
which show visitor expenditure 
rose by 18.8% in 2023, with 
the value of the county’s visitor 
economy hitting £1.23bn. Overall, 
20.15 million people visited the 
county last year, an increase of 
12.5%.  The number of people 
employed in tourism has also grown, up by 
12.4% to 13,178. It is welcome news as visitor 
numbers and employment have now exceeded 
pre-pandemic figures for the first time*.
New attractions including the Spanish Gallery 
and Faith Museum, part of The Auckland 
Project, and further additions to the 1950s 
Town at Beamish Museum, have been 
instrumental in the county’s success, and with 
even more significant developments opening 
this year, the future looks bright for the 
county’s visitor economy.
In the last month alone, New Hall at 
Locomotion opened to create the largest 
under cover collection of historic rail vehicles 
in Europe, and in Durham City, The Story has 
brought the county’s fascinating history to 
life at the new state-of-the-art history centre. 
The ambitious development at Raby Castle 
has also recently opened, with The Rising 
expanding its visitor offer with reimagined 
walled gardens, restored heritage buildings 
and new restaurant showcasing local produce.
The county’s tourism offer will be enhanced 
even further this summer, with Return of 
the Vikings, a new pre-show experience at 
Kynren, where visitors can experience the 
recreation of a 9th century village complete 
with cookhouse, cottages, and a working 
blacksmith’s forge. The much-anticipated 
1950s Cinema at Beamish Museum will open 
just days after visitors were given the chance 
to visit the new toy shop and electrical store. 
It doesn’t stop there, as visitors will soon be 
able to stay overnight for the first time at the 
museum in Georgian-themed accommodation 
and experience the pottery and tavern.
Cllr Elizabeth Scott, Durham County 
Council’s Cabinet member for economy 
and partnerships, said: “We are thrilled with 
the latest economic assessment STEAM 
results, which are testament to the incredible 
partnerships across the county that are 
committed to working together to grow our 
visitor economy. The county has really shown 
its potential in the past three years and has 
greatly benefited from new attractions and 
developments over recent years and, with 
more to come, it puts us in a strong position 
for 2024 and beyond.”
Duncan Peake, CEO of Raby Estates and 
Interim Chair of Visit County Durham added: 
“These results illustrate the resilience of the 
county’s visitor economy and the investment 
that is now being made in our visitor offer. 

New Developments 
Drive Growth in County

They also show that we have not only survived 
the challenges of the last few years, but have 
emerged much stronger.
Right now, across the county you can see new 
projects coming on stream. Multi-million-pound 
developments are underway at our visitor 
accommodation, from hotels to glamping pods, 
and at attractions including, Locomotion’s New 
Hall, The Rising at Raby Castle, The Auckland 
Project, and Beamish… and with many more 
projects in the pipeline, it really is an exciting 
time for Durham.”
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Funeral
Cards 

Completed within 
24 hours

NEWTON 
PRESS
300212

sales@newtonpress.net

Over 16,000 Newton News papers are 
delivered every weekend to all homes and 

businesses in Newton Aycliffe and the 
surrounding villages.

Contact us with your story:
Email: paul@newtonnews.co.uk

Telephone: 01325 300212
Website: www.newtonnews.co.uk

Facebook: NewtonNews

Visit our office:
Blue Bridge Centre, St. Cuthberts Way,
Newton Aycliffe, Co. Durham DL5 6DS

Town Centre
Newton Aycliffe

Tel: 316600

Opticians

Aycliffe 
COMPUTERS

Computers Built to
your own Specification

PC, Laptop & Mac Repairs
iPad/Tablet Set Up & Sync
Upgrades  -  Data Recovery
Windows 11 Installation

Broadband Installation
Networking  -  Anti Virus

Call out within 24 hours,
usually same day

No Call Out Charge Within 
Newton News Circulation area

Contact Rob
01325 310737
07841 867170
aycliffecomputers@gmail.com

WE ARE NOT CONNECTED 
TO ANY OTHER COMPUTER 

BUSINESS IN N/AYCLIFFE

Computers

BVA Foundation
FREE
Confidential
Post Abortion
Counselling 
available

Telephone:
01642 616077

Personal

Hairdressing

LYNN'S MOBILE 
HAIRDRESSING

Over 25 years experience. 
For a friendly, 

reliable service 
call Lynn on

07904 219997 

MOBILITY SCOOTER
Wheelchair, Ramps, etc, 

any condition. Also 
Caravan and Trailer.

T. 07401 133459

Household
Furniture Bought
Tel. 07860 560295

Wanted

Sudoku
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   7 1 3   9
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  9   7 4 8
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  4 6  1  3  9
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Sunshine & Showers Counselling
Are you struggling with life and not quite sure why?

As an integrative counsellor, I can offer you a safe, confidential 
space where we can explore this together.

Using a variety of modalities, knowledge and skills helps you 
to understand yourself, leading you to create your best life. 

Call/message Mary on 07521 939908 or
Email: sunshineandshowerscounselling@gmail.com

Counselling

Brian Temple

Passed away 
suddenly on 15th 
July, aged 73 in 
Darlington Memorial 
Hospital surrounded 
by his family.
Loving Husband to 
Christine and Dad to 
Julie and her partner 
Neil; devoted Brother 
to Barry, David, and 
Stephen; beloved 
Brother-in-Law to 
Shirley, Brenda, 
Pauline & Brian and 
Alan & Christine; 
loving Uncle, Great 
Uncle, Nephew, 
Cousin and friend to 
many.
He will be missed by 
all.
Funeral will take 
place at Wear 
Valley Crematorium, 
Coundon on Tuesday 
30th July at 2.30pm, 
with a celebration 
of his life to follow 
at Newton Aycliffe 
Working Men’s Club, 
all welcome.
Family flowers only, 
with donations, in 
lieu, to British Heart 
Foundation.

Faith Rollo

Died at home on 4th 
July, aged 86.
Mother of Dane 
and Bruce; Mother-
in-Law to Sue and 
Dawn; Gran to Adam 
and Hannah and 
Great Gran to Jacob 
- who she never met.
There are no words 
to say what we feel, 
but you are now at 
peace.

2004 Rover 75 good condition, sound engine, 
needs MOT. £650 ONO.
Tel 07948 750226 for viewing.

Autos For Sale

BARON 

Peter Joseph of 
Newton Aycliffe, 
formerly of 
S p e n n y m o o r 
and Lanchester. 
Beloved Husband 
and Soulmate of 
Margaret, a dear 
B r o t h e r - i n - L a w 
and Uncle. Funeral 
Service to take 
place at Durham 
Crematorium on 
Tuesday 6th August 
at 2.30pm. All are 
welcome. Family 
flowers only please. 
Donations to RNLI.

Aycliffe Cricket ClubAycliffe Cricket Club
Scoreboard ReportScoreboard Report

Newton Aycliffe’s 1st team, sponsored by Franks the Flooring Store, 
were desperately unlucky to lose by just one wicket at home to 
Hartlepool 2nd XI in the NYSD second division. Aycliffe were asked 
to bat first and were bowled out for a disappointing total of 118 after 
47 overs with only captain James Layfield-Carroll, who top scored 
with 41 off 42 balls and an unbeaten 10 off 42 balls by Leo Stout, 
reaching double figures. In reply, Aycliffe bowled and fielded superbly, 
making the visitors fight for every run. However, in a nail biting 
finale, Hartlepool’s last wicket pair inched over the winning line after 
38.1 overs despite some excellent bowling from both Luke Telford 
(sponsored by JR Smith Electricals) (4 for 47) and Tom Dearden (3 for 
21). 
The second team were well beaten by 77 runs away at Northallerton 
2nd XI in the NYSD fourth division. The home side chose to bat first 
and scored an imposing 184 for 4 in their 40 overs with Aycliffe’s 
Tom Norman (2 for 37), Leon Patel (sponsored by Leas Flowers) and 
Matty Greaves (both taking 1 for 24), taking the only wickets to fall. In 
reply, Aycliffe lost wickets at regular intervals throughout their innings 
and were eventually dismissed for 107 after 26.1 overs. The main 
contributions from the bat came from Charlie Cayless (25 off 20 balls), 
Ramzan Hussain (25 of 37 balls) and Leon Patel (24 off 41 balls).
The following day the 2nd XI had a comprehensive victory by nine 
wickets at home to Bedale 2nd XI in the NYSD fourth division. Electing 
to bowl first, Aycliffe skittled the visitors for just 102 from 33.4 overs 
with Leon Patel (3 for 17), Leo Mercy (3 for 24) and Matty Greaves (2 
for 17) doing the damage with the ball and Greaves also had a day 
to remember in the field, holding on to four sharp catches. In reply, 
Aycliffe coasted to victory after only 20.4 overs thanks to an unbeaten 
2nd wicket partnership of 94 between Chris Palmer (sponsored by 
AccScents Aromas), who finished unbeaten on 70 off 56 balls and 
Matty French, who supported well with an unbeaten 22 off 55 balls. 
Earlier, opener Jai Sander scored ten off 13 balls before becoming the 
only casualty in the Aycliffe innings.
The U15’s lost by six wickets away at Wolviston in the NYACC League. 
Electing to bat first, Aycliffe scored a respectable 101 for 3 in their 
20 overs, thanks to good innings from captain Tom Norman, who top 
scored with 38 runs, Trent Telford with 24 runs and Liam Scott with 11 
runs. In reply, Wolviston reached their winning target with three overs 
in hand despite some good bowling from Liam Scott (2 for 17) and Will 
Moffatt (2 for 19), who shared the four wickets to fall.
The U13’s lost by 8 wickets at home to Sedgefield in the NYACC 
league. Batting first, Aycliffe were dismissed for 55 from 14 overs, 
despite a superb unbeaten 33 from 24 balls by acting captain Trent 
Telford. In reply, the home side reached their winning target after 9.4 
overs with Jonah Harrop and Dan Collett taking the only two wickets to 
fall. 
The following evening, the U13’s were beaten again despite a 
much improved performance, this time by six wickets at home to 
Northallerton. Aycliffe batted first and reached 96 for 4 in their 20 overs 
thanks to good innings from Freddie Lawler and Jonah Harrop, who 
both retired not out 30 and Carys Myers who chipped in with 10 not out 
at the end. In reply, Aycliffe captain Freddie Lawler removed both of 
the Northallerton openers to give his side a good start, but the visitors 
clawed their way into the game and duly reached their winning target 
after 15.3 overs and for the loss of four wickets.
The U11’s were well beaten by 117 runs at home to top of the 
table Richmond in the NYACC League despite some encouraging 
performances with the ball from captain Harvey Palmer (3 for 13), 
Carys Myers (2 for 13) and Gracie Hayman (1 for 23). 
Photo: 2nd team batsman Leon Patel in action.

Obituary

For all your print 
requirements

Newton 
Press 

300212
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HAVE YOU
GOT NEWS
FOR US?

We are always interested
in local news stories.

We like to feature good
news and interesting

items on achievements
& community service

Tel: Paul
01325 300212

or paul@newtonnews.co.uk

Remember to 
tell the advertiser 
you found them 
in the Newton 

News

Time Served Royal Horticultural Society Arborist
• Felling, Dismantling & Pruning • Hedge Cutting

• STUMP GRINDING AND REMOVAL
• Local Authority Approved Contractor

All Areas Covered - Free Quotations and Advice

Alexander Walker TechArborA., ND Arb., SOC Arb
Fully Insured - Professionally Trained - Aycliffe Based

07544 802052 or 01325 321113
www.awtreecare.co.uk

GREENKEEPER
LANDSCAPES

Phil Thompson
Professional Landscaper
Over 20 years experience

All aspects of horticultural
and tree work

Patios, blockpaving specialist
Hedges, Fencing, Decking & 

Turfing & Grasscutting
Tel: 01325 308432

Mobile: 07765 374 905

Alpine Landscapes
Patios, Driveways, 

Fencing, Decking, Gravel, 
Turfing, Walls. All work 
guaranteed. 25 years 

experience, est 15 years, 
professional advice.

alpinelandscapes.co.uk 
Alan on 07974 710351

ROSEWOOD
TREE WORK
Felled, Pruned, Hedges 
Cut, Fencing, Gravel.

All aspects of
groundwork considered.

20% off for OAPs.
Tel 01325 319972
or 07740 999075

Fences Erected & Repaired

For a Free Quotation
contact Sean on 

07393 738755
srhfencing@yahoo.com

Call Alan
on

07908 793 010

For a FREE quote

SHILDON LOCKSMITHSSHILDON LOCKSMITHS
UPVC DOOR DOCTORUPVC DOOR DOCTOR

Door
Repair

Specialist

Locks Changed - Lock Repairs
Mechanism Repair/Replacement
Door Adjustment - Door Furniture
Emergency Door Opening
90% OF PARTS IN STOCK

24 Hour Emergency Call Out

01388 741 114
07748 044 808
www.shildonlocksmiths.co.uk

Locksmith

Removals

ASK Services
Man + Van, Removal, 

Delivery and lots more.
Contact Paul

07399 628345

Stop Clicking Around
Visit Newton News
online for your local
DAILY news feed

www.newtonnews.co.uk

HANDYMAN
available for small 

house jobs
(retired builder)

Tel: 07717 822021

Builder

Jeff HorsleyJeff Horsley
28 years experience

Full Build of Extensions
Porches, Garages,

Garden Walls, Patios,
Concreting and Re-Pointing

FREE ESTIMATES
Guaranteed Quality Workmanship

Tel: 01325 313939Tel: 01325 313939
or or 07970 86996707970 869967

Gardening

AYCLIFFE
CLEANING
SERVICES

• Carpet and 
Upholstery cleaning
• Leather cleaning 

and repair
• Pressure washing

• Gutter clean & repair
• End of tenancy cleans

• Domestic and  
Commercial cleaning
• Janitorial supplies

• Fully insured

07895 697 115
01325 494294

BENNETTS
APPLIANCE REPAIRS

ALL MAKES OF WASHERS
TUMBLERS, MICROWAVES
DISHWASHERS
VACUUM CLEANERS
FRIDGE/FREEZERS
COOKERS
* Free Estimates
* No Call Out Charge
* Appliances Plumbed in

Telephone:  321756

GUTTER 
CLEANING 

SERVICE
Gutters, Fascia and 

Soffits cleaned.
Paul 07399 628345

StainStainKleenKleen
Professional Cleaning Services for Carpets, Upholstery, Rugs

and Leather Cleaning - Hard Floor Cleaning
RAPID DRYING - FULLY INSURED

Contact 07817 573604
Website: www.stainkleen.co.uk

GUTTER 
CLEANING

Gutter and UPVC
Cleaning Service

No Ladders Required
Conservatory Cleaning
Also Gutters Renewed

and/or Repaired
07519 376870

Home Services

‘Laundry Ladies’
Offering a wash, 
dry and ironing 

service (domestic 
or commercial). 

Free collection and 
drop off included. 

Tel 07928 768744 or 
laundryladies16@gmail.com

‘Cleaning Angels’
For all your cleaning 
needs. Commercial 
cleaning available.

End of tenancy,
holiday lets, builders 
cabins, oven cleans, 

office cleaning, window 
cleaning (up to 8ft), 

ironing service available. 
Competitive rates.

Sanitising & Fogging
Find us on Facebook

Angela 07518 798 595

CCTV
15% OFF

with this 
advert

Aerial Installations

 Car Chargers
 Fuse Box Replacement
 Extra Sockets & Lights
 Landlord Inspections
 Experienced Electrician
 Tidy & Reliable
 Free Quotes & Advice
 OAP Discounts

No Job Too Small
Give Richard a Call

07859 021039
01325 308349

Established 2005

• Fuse Board Upgrades •
• Rewires Full or Part • Lighting •
• Extra Sockets • Fault Finding •

• No Job Too Small • Free quotes •
• OAP Discounts •
Phone Justin on 

01325 313282
07817 629535

justin@jr-electrical.co.uk
(Part P Qualified)

Check out our website for monthly
deals: www.jr-electrical.co.uk

Electrical

Foster Joinery Services
All Aspects of Joinery Undertaken

From inside the home: Doors, Skirting and Architrave, 
Staircases and revamping what you already have,

Loft entrances and Loft Ladders.
To the outside: Doors, Decking, Fencing.

Plastering
No job too small - Can supply all materials

Just ring 07748 967374 for a FREE quote

C SMILLIE
• Joinery •
• Building •

• Decorating •
Established 1984 - 40th Anniversary

Apprenticeship Served

312024  after 6pm

Joinery

H&H JOINERY
& PROPERTY 

MAINTENANCE
All aspects of Joinery Work,

Kitchen Fitting and
General Maintenance

Playhouses & Summerhouses
10% Discount for OAPs

Tel: 01325 497079
Mobile:  07769 903173

For a fast, friendly, reliable
service, call Jason on

01325 301808
07963 358338

waterways@talktalk.net

Bathroom Design/Installation
All plumbing work undertaken
Kitchen Installations
Repairs    Tiling
No call out charge
FREE Quotes    Power Flushing

www.waterwaysplumbingservices.com

24 Hour Call-out

Plumbing, Heating and
Gas Service Engineers

Free Estimates, Bathrooms &
Tiling, All Work Guaranteed

Ring John Nellis on
01325 358596

Mobile 07931 591381

Guy Gas Services
Combi Boiler Installer
Boiler Installs
Servicing - Repairs
General Plumbing
Gas Fires

For all Gas & Central
Heating Enquiries

01325 304349
07962 148116

 
 
 

Plumbing

•  Boiler Repairs  •  Boiler Servicing  •
New Boiler Installati ons & Heati ng Systems

•  Qualifi ed Gas Engineer  •
•  ALL PLUMBING WORKS UNDERTAKEN  •

•  Reliable Service  •  Tidy Work  •
•  Free Quotati ons  •  Boilers from £999  •

•  Finance Opti ons Available  •

Call Mark on T: 07340 826 219
or 01325 802 212 (Aycliff e Offi  ce)
E: info@absoluteplumbingandheat.co.uk 

A friendly local company

669174

• All aspects of plumbing
 work undertaken.
• Complete bathroom
 installation.
• Kitchen installation with
 bespoke application on
 request.
• Tiling service.
• Free design, advice
 and estimates.
• Supply & fit wood
  flooring

07471 195418
reineint@outlook.com BATHROOMS

REMODELED
Discounts / Fitted

Wardobes

Contact Len Cox
07948 157273

WASPSWASPS

01325 301063
07790 732089

www.pestguard1.co.uk

Think you may have a wasp nest?

Call PESTGUARD Today
Fully Licensed & Insured

40+ years trading
throughout the North East

Pest Control



Newton News                                                                                                                         Page 11

An innovative scheme aimed at preventing 
anti-social behaviour is helping young people 
find their pathway to a brighter future.
More than 70 young people from the 
Darlington area have already taken part in 
the Future Pathways initiative over the past 
two years, as part of a successful programme 
supported by Durham Police and Crime 
Commissioner (PCC) Joy Allen through Safer 
Streets 4 funding.
Earlier this year, the PCC allocated further 
funding to support the ASB Prevention 
Programme, which links activity with issues 
affecting the community. There are currently 
22 young people from across Darlington and 
Stanley taking part in the programme.
Darlington Borough Council’s Young People’s 
Engagement and Justice Service has been 
working closely with Future Pathways to 
identify young people, and their parents/carers 
who would benefit from the programme.
Sessions so far have covered a range of 
topics including online safety and social media 
usage, vaping awareness, drugs, alcohol and 
tobacco awareness and offensive weapons. 
Future sessions will focus on ASB, peer 
pressure and British values.
The latest session has seen Future Pathways 
bring businesses and education providers 
together for a special Career Aspirations Event 
to focus on employability and help young 
people find their path and learn more about 
the opportunities open to them in the local 
area.
Durham PCC Joy Allen added: “Anti-social 
behaviour strikes at the very heart of our 
communities, eroding confidence and 
heightening fear. For too long, residents have 
felt let down by the system designed to keep 
them safe, while perpetrators have faced little 
consequence or punishment for their actions. 
This must change.
“Through this new programme, we will 
educate young people to respect the law and 
their neighbours and support them and their 
families to prevent further unwanted behaviour 
which could lead to more serious criminality if 
left unchecked.
“Enforcement by itself cannot solve the 
lawlessness on our streets. Young people 
need strong guidance at an early age to fulfil 
their potential, especially when their family 
support network is missing. Prevention first is 
a key strategy in my Police and Crime Plan 
and I am excited to work with partners on this 
exciting scheme to make County Durham and 
Darlington safer, stronger and more resilient to 
crime, drug and anti-social behaviour.”
Photo: Martin Gray, Future Pathways company 
director, welcomes supporters and young 
people to the Career Aspirations Event.

Pathway to a
Brighter Future

HM Revenue and Customs (HMRC) is reminding employed workers 
they can claim a refund on work-related expenses directly through gov.
uk. More than 800,000 taxpayers claimed refunds for work expenses 
during the 2021 to 2022 tax year, but while the average claim was 
£125, over 70% of claimants missed out on getting the full amount they 
were due because they used an agent to make their claim instead of 
claiming directly with HMRC.
It is quick and easy to claim a tax refund directly through HMRC’s 
online portal on gov.uk, and the only way to guarantee receiving 100% 
of the repayment - with no small print and no middlemen taking a cut.
Submitting a claim through HMRC’s online portal is straightforward 
and takes about fifteen minutes. Customers can use the handy online 
tool to check eligibility and a full list of work expenses they can claim 
including:
    Uniforms and work clothing
    Buying work-related equipment
    Professional fees, union memberships, and subscriptions
    Using their own vehicle for work travel
    (excluding journey from home to work).
Customers who already have a Government Gateway account can 
follow the step-by-step guidance to submit their claim. Those who need 
to set an account up can do so quickly and easily via gov.uk
For customers who are considering using a repayment agent, HMRC is 
reminding them to be aware that an agent always charges for services 
- in some cases up to 50% of the value of the claim. And,while initially 
it may seem simpler, customers will need to supply the agent with the 
same information they could use to make the claim themselves using 
HMRC’s free online portal.
It is important customers understand what they are signing up to. 
Before signing a contract with a repayment agent, they should 
research the company and always check the small print to ensure they 
understand what commission is being charged and how much of their 
tax refund they are likely to receive back.
Customers can find out more about how to make a work-related 
expense claim and what type of expense they can claim at gov.uk

Don’t Miss Out on a Tax 
Refund for Work Expenses

Remember to tell the 
advertiser you found 

them in the Newton News

Roofi ng and 
Roofl ine Specialists
Tel: 01325 255800
or 07735 333297

FASCIAS      SOFFITS      GUTTERING

• Fascias • Soffi  ts • Guttering • Full Roofs • Flat Roofs
• Dry Ridge • Dry Verge • UPVC Cleaning
Roof Cleaning & Maintenance, Service, Gutters etc
Free Scaff old Supplied - Family Run Business
www.stevensandsonroofi ng.co.uk

Storm Damage and Insurance Work Covered

JK Roofing
All Roofing Work Undertaken

From One Tile to a Full Roof - Felt Roofs - Chimney Re-points 
- Dry Ridge System - Dry Verge - UPVC Fascias and Soffits.
Covering Aycliffe for the past 15+ years.
Free estimates:

07305 163146 or 07511 608311

Roofing

BrushstrokesBrushstrokes
DecoratorsDecorators

Free no obligation quotes and
advice from a time served

painter & decorator. 
Interior & exterior work, 

no job too small. 
End of tenancy clean up for 

landlord’s. Gutters and fascias 
cleaned from £60. 

Discounts for OAP & NHS staff
Tel: 01325 312953Tel: 01325 312953

Mobile: 07587 140912Mobile: 07587 140912

G. CROSSEN
PAINTER & DECORATOR

304447 - 07340 606402
Time Served  -  C&G  -  Established 1998

S. Sowerby Decorators
All aspects interior & exterior catered for, large/small

Private Dwellings, Commercial, Shops, Offices,
Public House, Landlords and Estates Welcome

Contact Steve
for a free estimate
Telephone: 07896 277593
Email: stevetopdecs@hotmail.co.uk

Steve Hutchinson
Painter and Decorator

Over 28 years experience,
reasonable rates,
no job too small.

Call today for a free estimate
01325 483 697

or 07745 037 754

C. A. Plasterers
all plastering work,

artex skimmed,
small jobs, free estimates
Tel: 01388 721206

DRAGON 
DECORATORS
All aspects of interior 
& exterior decorating, 
including children’s 

artwork. Over 30 years 
experience. Member of 

“Checked & Vetted”. No 
job too small,
free estimates.

Contact Colin on 
07952 364426

Decorating

PaperLadies
Decorating Service

Painting - Paper Hanging
Colour Advice - Coving

Interior & Exterior
Handyman Work
Tidy and Effi cient

Free Estimates
Friendly & Affordable
20 years experience

Contact Rachel or Stephen
01325 495592
07986 569466

E: petchy2@btinternet.com

Want to know all the latest 
local news, visit our website

www.newtonnews.co.uk
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Electric AdjustableElectric Adjustable
Bed RangesBed Ranges

Est.                                           1898

BIG SIZE MENSWEAR
2XL to 8XL

huge range of designs now in stock

FROM

£599

Free Delivery

ELECTRICIAN
www.armstrong-electrics.co.uk

DO YOU FIND IT DIFFICULT TO GET SOMEONE
TO COME AND DO A SMALL JOB?

I WILL ASSURE YOU OF A QUICK RESPONSE AND
A REASONABLY PRICED SERVICE

Call Gary on 01325 589011

Fault Finding / Repairs Qualifi ed Electrician
Extra Lights and Sockets Reliable Service
New Fuse Boards / Alarms Tidy Work
Rewires   Free Quote
Landlord Inspections  Satisfaction Guaranteed

Newton News is published by Newton Press, c/o Newton Press, St Cuthberts Way, Newton Aycliffe, County Durham DL5 6DS and printed by Mortons Print Ltd, Morton Way, Boston Road Industrial Estate, Horncastle LN9 6JR

DOG GROOMING SERVICES
IN NEWTON AYCLIFFE

Find me on Facebook
or contact Sarah on 07544 418517

Grooms
 by Sarah

It has been another busy week for Aycliffe 
Running Club with some unique races this 
week. On Wednesday 17th July, one member 
took part in the Run Nation Hexham 10k, with 
Ian Stothard (1:19:02) the sole representative 
for the club. 
On Thursday 18th July, 16 members took 
part in the Durham City Run Festival. Seven 
members took part in the 5k race with Tamara 
Kirk (28:01), Alan Kellett (33:17), Jayne Rudd 
(33:30), Em Flynn (34:08), Anne Kellett (34:16) 
Steph Colvin (35:26) and Christina Lambert 
(40:05) representing the club. In the 10k race, 
nine members represented the club including 
Sam Keenan (in a new 10k PB of (41:23), 
Max Todd (44:13), Sarah Gill (54:33), Trish 
Kay (56:35), Jean-Pierre Hupin (1:02:23), Sue 
Podmore (1:02:28), Kirsty Cameron (1:02:49), 
Richard Tonge (1:05:52) and Sam Harding 
(1:06:45).
On the same night, two members travelled to 
Flatts Lane to take part in the fourth race of the 
Muddy Roads series of races, the Pine Forest 
5k. Representing the club were Melanie Varley 
(34:21) and Peter Varley (36:08).
On Saturday 20th July, two members completed 
their fourth ultra marathon of the year, an 
amazing achievement. Salv (8:57:14) and 
Cath McDonnell (8:57:18) took part in the 50k 
Boudicca Way Ultra which follows a beautiful 
trail through historic South Norfolk Villages 
where Boudicca, The Queen of Iceni, once ruled 
with the race finishing in Norwich. 
On the same day, one member took part in 
the Dalesrunner 30 which is a 31.7k trail race 
that ascends almost 3,000ft from Swaledale 
up to the Tan Hill Inn (Great Britain’s highest 

pub), taking in part of the Coast to Coast path 
and a section of the Pennine Way. Paul Dalton 
continued his training for an upcoming Ultra, 
finishing in a time of 4:27:27.
On Sunday 21st July, three members took part 
in the Run Northumberland Super-Fast 10k, 
with Angela Sutheran (49:31), third female 
overall and first in the over 50 category. Dave 
Stothard (52:13) was third in the men’s over 
55 category with Ian Stothard (1:14:31) also 
representing the club.
On Saturday 20th July, 29 members started 
their weekend with a parkrun. At Beckton 
Lou Mann (37:26) completed the first for the 
first time as well as it being her 50th different 
parkrun location. At Darlington South Park, 
Peter Varley (32:06) completed the course for 
the first time. 
At Hackworth, John Firby (18:59) finished first, 
with Rob Young (21:12) third. Tracey Pickering 
(43:03) and Cliff Pickering (46:15) both 
completed the course at Horton Park for the first 
time with Sarah Gill (27:34) doing the same at 
New Earswick.
At Isabel Trail, Carley Cooper (28:42), Jean-
Pierre Hupin (28:45) and Em Flynn (35:26) all 

completed the course 
for the first time. At 
Jubilee, Bernadette 
Cooper (23:26) 
finished as first female. 
At Wynyard Woodland, 
Floyd Jones (21:16) 
completed the course 
for the first time, 
finishing third with 
Dave Stothard (24:31) 
setting a new PB for 
the course. Kevin 
Greenall (30:52) 
completed the course 
at Carlingwark Loch 
for the first time. 
If you are feeling 
inspired and are 
interested in joining 
the club, you can 
turn up for one of 
our sessions. More 
information is available 
on our website www.
ayclifferunningclub.org.
uk or our Facebook 
page. If you would like 
to chat with someone, 
then you can email 
ayclifferunningclub@
gmail.com. If 
interested in the Junior 
Section you can email 
arc.juniorsection@
gmail.com.  Make this 
year the year you or 
your children get into 
running and join us to 
keep it going for many 
years to come.

Pupils from a County 
Durham primary 
school have created 
eye-catching artwork 
reminding motorists 
to drive safely. 
Children from Timothy 
Hackworth Primary 
School in Shildon 
have designed the 
brightly coloured 
banner encouraging 
drivers to slow down 
and be vigilant of 
pedestrians. 
The pupils, from 
the school’s road 
safety squad, have 
worked alongside 
their teachers and 
staff from Durham 
County Council to 
raise awareness of 
road safety and active 
travel among their 
peers and community 
as part of a series of 
activities. 
Featuring the school 
itself, as well as the 
head and deputy 
head-teachers and 
school crossing 
patrol, the banner 
reflects the pupils’ 
local community. It 
also includes several 
trains to embody 
Shildon’s local 
heritage and urges 
drivers to slow down 
and save lives. 
Cllr Elizabeth Scott, 
the council’s Cabinet 
member for economy 
and partnerships, 
said: “We are really 
pleased to have been 
able to engage with 
some of the younger 
members of our 
community on road 
safety. They should 
be very proud of the 
finished product and 
all their hard work.
“Not only have they 
created a fantastic 
piece of artwork 
which encourages 
drivers to slow 
down and look out 
for people crossing 
the road, they have 
also learned more 
about road safety 
themselves in a fun 
and engaging way.” 
For more information 
about road safety in 
County Durham visit 
www.durham.gov.uk/
roadsafety

School Children’s 
Designs to Slow Down 
Drivers 


